October 13, 2009

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, October 13, 2009.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Citizen attenders were: Jeannie Reinhardt, Donna Gates, Kathleen Plunket-Black and Bryce Black.

The Town Board read the minutes from the September 8th regular meeting.   Mike Roberts made some corrections to these minutes.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.

Treasurer’s report for September was read; balance on hand was $20,612.53.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the report and Denny Richardson seconded it.  The vote was unanimous. 

Citizen’s Concerns

Maureen Manore had attended a meeting in Pepin on October 12th called the Pepin-Stockholm Community Dialog Project.  This group wants to try and start a dialog among attenders about building up the area’s economy and citizen involvement.  The next meeting will be November 16th and all are welcome to participate.

Maureen Manore had sent out a flyer to most of the local residents expressing her opinion of the proposed comprehensive plan.

Road Update

The PACER report is due in December

The Funding Commitment letter requested by John Egli was completed and sent in.

The Town Board wants a Thank-you letter for Bernie Weiss to be drafted by the clerk.

Paradise Lane may need rock in the Spring of next year.

Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission held a meeting on October 6th.  Brad Anderson reported on the conversation that he had with the Wisconsin Towns Association lawyer.

Discuss Plan Commission

The Board discussed the Plan Commission ordinance.  There was some concern that the ordinance was not being followed and was outdated and may need revision.  

Appoint Plan Commission member

Curt Stine was discussed as being a candidate to complete the un-expired term of Denny Wentworth.  Denny Richardson made a motion to appoint Curt Stine as a Plan Commission member and Mike Roberts seconded.  The vote was unanimous.  Brad Anderson appointed him.

Ratify Public Participation Plan

The Board examined the Public Participation Plan.  This plan was adopted by the Plan Commission but by an oversight was never formally adopted by the Town Board.  The Public Participation Plan has been followed during the planning process.  Mike Roberts made a motion to adopt the Public Participation Plan as written and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Discuss/Vote on Proposed Comprehensive Plan

There was some discussion about the proposed comprehensive plan.   Mike Robert’s made a motion to send the plan back to the Plan Commission with the direction that they consider all comments, written and verbal.  Denny Richardson seconded and the vote was unanimous.

Discuss/Vote on Resolution to Support the U.S. Census

The Board examined the resolution.  Brad Anderson made a motion to adopt the resolution and Mike Roberts seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Discuss/Vote on Ordinance for Fire Call Reimbursement

The Board discussed the ordinance and made some changes regarding billing.  

Prepare 2010 Budget

The Board looked at the budget prepared by the clerk.  Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the budget and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Pay Bills

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for November 10, 2009, following the Budget Hearing and the Special Town Meeting of the Electors which will begin at 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Citizens Concerns, Road Reports, Plan Commission Report and Discuss/Vote on Ordinance for Fire Call Reimbursement.

Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.

Time 9:30 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
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